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The presumption of innocence means that a person is innocent until proven guilty. So the 
presumption of innocence is rebuttable only if contrary evidence presented in court and 
that evidence proves a person’s guilt and the role of the jurors is this. The jury is to 
decide whether a person is guilty or is not guilty. That is not all, they must be sure that 
the defendant is guilty; otherwise, the defendant is not.                                                                   
Fraud on the court occurs when is fraud directed to the judicial machinery itself and is not 
fraud against an innocent party such as an allegation of domestic violence. Nor is it about 
false statements and fraudulent documents. It occurs where the judge is corrupted and has 
not conducted their judicial function impartially. As a result, the judicial decisions from 
that court are corrupted. For an example, an attorney, who is an officer of the court, is 
involved in the perpetration of a fraud or makes material misrepresentations to the court. 
Fraud upon the court voids the orders and judgments of that court because it subverted 
the judicial function. That is the fruit of corruption; the court can punish an innocent 
person. That has to change. 
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INTRODUCTION -                                                                                                                                                                   
The problem is that the law does not require women to promptly report abuse or rape. 
This means that a woman can falsely accuse anyone months or years later. The problem 
is that by that time, the evidence would have disappeared unless this woman has decided 
to keep it for future use. So one problem with the laws is that a woman can store this 
"evidence" until she is ready to testify. This could be anytime of her own choosing and 
that is inherently suspicious because false allegations depend on the individual decisions 
of the accuser and that is a crucial fact. Congress has used The Violence against Women 
Act (VAWA) as a catchall for nearly any legislation that mentions females or their 
special groups. Yet it has not provided similar legislation for males. The closest 
legislation would be the Equal Rights Amendment but Congress has refused to push the 
remaining States to ratify it. As a result, women falsely accuse men of crimes that never 
occurred. 

So the question is no longer about the alleged abuse, it is about her motives and her 
failure to come forward sooner. So while a prosecutor might say that she is not on trial 
that is why the jurors are there and it is up to them to decide that she is believable and no 
one else. That is why convictions are far easier to finagle when the ‘alleged’ victim does 
not appear and the reason for this is obvious. The accuser must be the focus of the trial 
and not the defendant. This is why the law must require the accuser to undergo DNA 
testing unless they refuse to implicate themselves (Fifth Amendment).  

Abstract 
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ACQUITTALS THAT DON'T ACQUIT-                                                                                                                              
Most people might not know that when a prosecutor charges a person with domestic 
violence and a jury acquits the defendant, that acquittal does not prove that the defendant 
is innocent. It simply means that the jury has reasonable doubt that the defendant is 
guilty. This is a much different requirement than proof beyond reasonable doubt that the 
defendant is innocent but the jury decide this although the defendant as proved his actual 
innocence. The law does not require an overt act. Instead restraining orders are based on 
what an innocent defendant might do. 

Since the law does not require an overt act, a person can be the subject of a restraining 
order for an act that never occurred. For an example the mandatory arrest laws presume 
that a person has abused his spouse, when in fact, he is the victim and not her. That is 
why I support DNA testing in matters of allegations of abuse. This should reduce the 
occurrence of the number of malicious allegations that had lead to unjust consequences.  

So in these matters, those whom the offender has falsely accused would receive 
compensation from the government that it is now allocating to the VAWA. This program 
would continue until Congress make changes that would provide exoneration and 
compensation for those who have been or remain falsely accused. 

FRAUD IN OUR COURTS-                                                                                                                             
A restraining order is a legal document, granted without notice or hearing to the other 
party. It demands the preservation of the existing state of affairs until they hold a proper 
hearing. Nevertheless, this not true because the actual victim wants the abuse and harmful 
activity to stop and a restraining order does not do this. Instead it punishes the victim by 
causing his eviction from his own home while the culprit takes unlawful possession of his 
property. Still, restraining orders are temporary and once the order has lapsed, she is 
legally free to do whatever she wants. 

False accusations of abuse are permanent. They can result in the loss of a professional 
license or employment and they can ruin a person’s reputation. Moreover, they remain a 
part of the public record and they are easily found because the courts index those records 
so that they can be readily found. In fact, a woman does not have to go into court to get 
an order, she puts her name on the paper and a clerk completes rest in many 
jurisdictions.  However, that is not always how it is done. Some forms prepared ahead of 
time and the ‘victim’ simply signs them. So at the stroke of a pen, she and the officials 
who had signed the form now have committed libel and possibly slander. This is now a 
part of the public record and the real victim might decide to sue for defamation.  

FALSE ACCUSATIONS ARE PERMANENT-                                                                                                                              
Libel is the publication of any false or defamatory statement while slander is simply its 
utterance. So the difference between libel and slander is simply their mode of expression.  
A restraining order is a legal document. The courts grant it without notice of the hearing 
to the other party. It demands the preservation of the existing state of affairs until the 
court can hold a proper hearing. However the court may be unaware that the actual victim 
is not at the hearing and so has no voice in the pending matter. Apparently, the legislature 
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did not care that some people would use false allegations to defame their spouse or 
another person. In doing so, they did not provide a way properly to address the matter of 
false allegations made by women to gain an advantage in court. The court should have 
treated that as premeditated fraud because the ruts in the road lead directly to the court 
house. 

A victim wants the abuse and harmful activity to stop but the restraining order does not 
do this. Instead it punishes the victim by causing his eviction from his own home while 
the culprit takes possession of his property. Still, restraining orders are temporary and 
once the order has lapsed, she is legally free to do whatever she wants. So real penalties 
for women who lie do not exist but false accusations of abuse are permanent. They can 
result in the loss of a professional license or employment and they can ruin a person’s 
reputation because the records are public and are easily found. In fact, a woman does not 
have to go into court to get an order, she puts her name on the form and a clerk completes 
rest. Still, that is not always how it is done because some forms are already completed 
and the purported ‘victim’ simply signs it. So at the stroke of a pen, she and the officials 
who signed the form have committed libel and that is now a part of the public record.  

The court can only seal the police arrest records and court files. The problem is that court 
docket with its false allegations remains a public record. No law requires the complete 
expungement of tainted records. That brings this essay to this point. Almost anyone who 
works in a court house can get the original record of any case and change it. Judges do it 
all the time, lawyers do it, and it does not take any skill to do it. That is why material 
alterations are very common.  The point is that acquittal does not prove a person’s 
innocence, it simply means that the evidence was insufficient to prove their guilt. This 
means that a person can lose their job, denied credit, unable to own items that would be 
available to others. So if the court acquits, it only destroys or seals the records and the 
criminal court files. However, the law might not require it and so the defamation 
continues.  The innocent defendant may now be subject to a restraining order because the 
law does not require an overt act. Instead it is based on what the innocent defendant 
might do rather than what that person did not do. That is pure speculation fostered by the 
supporters of the Violence against Women Act (VAWA). 

This is why I support DNA testing.  Nevertheless, the testing must occur within a valid 
time span that would make it effective. This should reduce the number of false and 
malicious allegations that lead to unjust consequences. Moreover, the government should 
compensate these victims from those funds that they now allocate to the VAWA. This 
would continue until Congress make changes that provide complete compensation for 
those persons that others have falsely accused. 

FRAUD ON THE COURT IS NOT FRAUD AGAINST AN INNOCENT  PARTY-                                                                                               
Fraud on the court occurs when is fraud directed to the judicial machinery itself and is not 
fraud against an innocent party such as domestic violence. Nor is it about false statements 
and fraudulent documents. It occurs where the judge is corrupted and has not conducted 
their judicial function impartially. As a result, the judicial decisions from that court are 
corrupted. For an example, an attorney, who is an officer of the court, is involved in the 
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perpetration of a fraud or makes material misrepresentations to the court. Fraud upon the 
court voids the orders and judgments of that court because it subverted the judicial 
function. The court can punish an innocent person and that is the fruit of corruption and 
this has to change.  

USING TOUCH DNA FOR PROOF IN CLAIMS OF BATTERY AND RAPE-                                                                                                       
The previous definition of ‘assault’ was that is was a determined attempt, for an example 
an assault on Mt. Blanc in France. So an assault, in this sense, has nothing to do with 
physical contact. It is an inoffensive effort to reach a goal.  However, the other definition 
of ‘assault’ involves threats or attempts to inflict bodily harm; such as lifting a fist that 
would put a person in immediate fear of what might happen.  

So assault does not have to result in touching a person and that is why physical contact or 
injury is not necessary to prove assault. That is why ‘assault’ is different from battery. 
Battery is an unlawful physical attack on another person. However, modern usage has 
blurred the distinction between the two and so assault and battery can be considered as a 
single offense. Moreover, an injury does not have to occur to prove either assault or 
battery. Nevertheless, then, where's the proof? 

It does not take more than an instant for a victim to know that someone has battered or 
raped them. That is why she has no excuse for her delay. However, a male may want to 
invoke their Fifth Amendment right to remain silent. The reason for this is that many law 
enforcement officers will deliberately lie and misquote what a man says. Still, that is not 
all, the officer will diligently report what she says, although her version is a factual 
prevarication. By remaining silent, the officer cannot misquote and then use what a 
person might say. Some cops are really good at writing fiction. So let the DNA do the 
'talking'. 

When a person touches another person, they exchange DNA not only of themselves but 
of others they have had contact. However, the quantity of DNA transferred by physical 
contact from one person to another diminishes after each exchange. This means that we 
that can augment these kits to find evidence of spousal assault or battery through transfer 
(touch) DNA testing. This is how it works. If the accuser’s DNA is not on the suspect and 
not on the accuser, then the accuser is lying.  So the connection between rape kits and 
testing for spousal abuse is obvious, they rely on DNA testing and the collection of 
evidence is similar. So if someone claims spousal abuse, then her DNA and his DNA and 
any other DNA that might be present can be collected. That can lead to other revelations 
revealed by touch DNA. This means that anyone can plant ‘evidence’ but with some 
constraints. For an example a thumbprint is a mirror image of the thumb and a shoe print 
is the mirror image of a shoe's undersurface. Anybody who has tracked mud onto a floor 
knows that it leaves a specific pattern. So if the evidence does not exist, according to 
pattern and content, then the accusation is false. That is the short explanation. 

Touch DNA occurs when a person touches something. When one person touches another 
person, a DNA exchange occurs. The amount genetic material exchanged is highly 
variable because it is dependent upon force and duration. When a person touches 



Online International Interdisciplinary Research Journal, {Bi-Monthly}, ISSN2249-9598, Volume-III, Issue-IV, July-Aug 2013 

 
w w w . o i i r j . o r g                      I m p a c t  F a c t o r- 2 . 0 8 9 [ I S R A  J I F ] Page 158 

something or a person, a DNA exchange occurs between them.  Splatter Back occurs 
when somebody hits an object or another person. So the amount of splattered back DNA 
material transmitted from the assailant to the victim is greater than the DNA that is 
splattered back from the victim to the assailant. Another way of explaining splatter back 
is painting a painting a room with a roller. The faster the painter moves the roller or they 
apply more pressure, the more paint splattered back upon the painter. However, another 
very small amount is splattered back from the painter back onto the surface. 

PREMEDITATION-                                                                                                                                                              
Premeditation is a preplanned act calculated to produce a desired result. For an example, 
females can claim rape or abuse without proof many days, months, or years later after the 
evidence has disappeared and people's memories have faded. It does not take more than a 
moment for any person to know that someone has raped them, unless they are planning a 
hoax. The courts call this call this malice aforethought but these women say it is "She 
said, He said" to diminish the importance of the truth. The point is that women can claim 
without proof many days, months, or years later after the evidence has disappeared and 
people's memories have faded. It does not take more than a moment for any person to 
know that someone has raped them unless they were planning a hoax. That is malice 
aforethought. 

Most people do not want the proof to become known if it is not in their favor. So if a man 
said that he did not did not have sex with a particular woman and she said that he did. 
Then she would have to be, and must be, absolutely believed without proof. This is why 
these women initially objected to DNA testing but they changed their minds after the 
Lewinsky incident. Evidently, a woman wanted to have a relationship with a man and 
both acted on that obvious mutual agreement. The problem was that the woman kept a 
souvenir of their encounter. It was in a form of a garment. This proved that she had a plan 
for extortion and that was a result of her premeditation.  

ADULTERATION-                                                                                                                                       
Adulteration is not a strange word, it simply a process of making something impure by 
replacing something that has less value. So when a woman lies about abuse, she is 
adulterating the truth with her own factual deception. In all of the years that I have been 
writing about abused men, I never read or heard about a woman being punished for lying. 
Nor have I read or heard about anyone that the court had punished for altering a court 
order after they have signed it. If someone had altered a check that would be a crime but 
if someone had altered an order after they signed it that is not a crime. 

It comes down to this, it not a ‘he said, she said matter’, it is whatever she says that 
matters. So it does not make any difference that his conduct is beyond reproach, only her 
lies count. This means that no one can make her responsible for her own actions and this 
is why she can do anything that she wants. That is the nexus that makes her false 
allegations the Bermuda Triangle of illegal acts. They just simply vanish as if they never 
existed but they do and that is why some women lie.  
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The perception is that the courts never punish women and that is why they get away with 
lying. So if we imprison women who lie, then less will lie about men. Nevertheless, the 
law is fickle because it discriminates on basis of gender and ignores the facts. Women 
who lie are almost never punished while the states and this country continue to ignore the 
rights of male persons under the Fourteenth Amendment. So human bondage has returned 
in presence of women’s rights and those rights, her rights, trumps the truth. 

That is why the issuance of a restraining order does not require proof that abuse or the 
threat of abuse had occurred. Still, that is only for women, but for men, it is another set of 
rules. Women always win and if they do not, they will always prevail anyway. It is much 
like that favorite quiz show about guessing and spelling the secret word. For women the 
secret word is ‘abuse’ but for men, the secret word is ‘Honorificabilitudinitatibus’. That 
is why restraining orders always seem to favor women. Note: The word comes from 
Shakespear’s Love’s Labour’s Lost. 

So although no threat or abuse has occurred, a court will still issue a restraining order 
against the husband. So the equal protection clause is simply a waste of paper. In all of 
my years, I have never heard or read about a woman whom any court had punished for 
lying nor for extortion. Nevertheless, that is exactly what false allegations are all about. 
Contentious women do lie as do prosecutors, after all they are not a part of the solution, 
they are part of the problem. 

These women will repeatedly complain about nearly anything including violations of 
court orders that did not exist. That is until her lawyer produces an altered copy signed by 
the court. Although every state has passed a law declaring forgery to be illegal and 
punishable, the states rarely do anything about the forging of court orders. The problem is 
that she is lying to harass her husband while trying to gain additional leverage in court. It 
is court ordered extortion. 

CONSENT - THE MISSING ELEMENT-                                                                                                                           
Prosecutors and attorneys will admit that ‘rape victims’ often delay reporting rape for 
days, weeks, or even months. They will also admit that ‘abuse victims’ will often delay 
reporting abuse for years although no evidence of abuse was present. I doubt that is true 
because it presumes that a crime had occurred when no evidence exists to prove it. That 
is simply ‘blue sky’ because they do not base it on the realities of the present. Instead, 
they conjured their claim to gain an advantage. This is the obvious connection between 
false claims of rape and false claims of domestic violence. It is deliberate, premeditated 
malice. 

Most definitions of rape do not recognize sexual battery by females as a crime and this is 
also true with sexual assault. In other words, is a female’s attempt to rape (sexual assault) 
another person (sexual battery) is not always considered a crime. That is why the law 
enforcement usually ignores females who commit rape or battery and then lie about it by 
claiming abuse. Sexual assault is an attempt to commit rape and sexual battery is the 
actual act of rape. 
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The problem is that when the law defines rape, it usually describes the act as various 
forms of sexual touching and penetration. However, some texts mention sexual 
intercourse without describing it while others simply ignore that rape also includes other 
behaviors. So a complete definition of rape covers a range of behaviors that may or may 
not be harmful or lewd. Nevertheless, the missing element is consent and that is the 
mode. 

The definitions of rape include penetration, enclosure, and engulfment at some level 
without permission of the adverse (reluctant) party. This means that persons of either 
gender can commit sexual crimes such as committing or claiming rape and then lying 
about it. So persons who have falsely accused others, of rape or abuse, have satisfied the 
same elements of rape, the sexual desire to dominate their victim. So the foundation of 
domination is the lack of consent and men have the right to refuse any advances made by 
others. Unfortunately, the law does not always protect innocent men and that is why we 
have to change the mode from what it is now to what it should be for all of us. Twenty-
seven percent (27%) of these complainants admitted they had fabricated their accusation 
just before taking the polygraph or right after they failed the test. (It should be noted that 
whenever there was any doubt, the unresolved case was re-classified as a "proven" rape.) 
Combining this 27% with the initial 212 "disproved" cases, it was determined that 
approximately 45% of the total rape allegations were false. 

COLLEGES AND OTHER INSTITUTIONS-                                                                                                                              
The reality is that nearly all men are potential defendants in any controversy that might 
lead to a false charge. The hook is that institutions that do not adopt a policy of 
discrimination against men could lose their federal funding, including student tuition 
assistance. Yet, I cannot imagine why anyone would want to attend any institution that 
remains afflicted by an epidemic of rape although that claim is false. 

Instead, we should blacklist them since they claim that a male cannot challenge the 
veracity of a female who lies. That ruins his reputation and the failure to consider that she 
is lying eradicates the presumption of his innocence. More important, rape kits are 
available free of charge. So the claimant has no excuse to claim rape or physical abuse 
without first using these kits to prove her allegation. The only other conclusion is that she 
is a sadist who has much to gain and very little to lose. That is the problem with the 
shield laws, they protect guilty women who lie and that are truly sexual harassment. 

Rape is any sexual activity committed through misrepresentation, force, threat, or by the 
victim’s inability to consent or resist. Some laws also define rape as sexual battery to 
distinguish that act from sexual assault (an attempt to commit rape). Marriage does not 
confer any special right on a husband or a wife to force their spouse to submit to sexual 
activity. Some women’s groups have asserted that a female ‘victim’ is the sole person 
who can say that her claim of rape is false. However, this is counterintuitive to ‘her’ 
notion of victimization. So what woman would admit to a false allegation that gives her 
gratification and illegitimate legal power over her victim(s)?  
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MANIPULATIVE WOMEN-                                                       
One method is the use of unverifiable claims to make a point. For an example, a person 
may claim that one in four women is a victim of rape. So how do we test that claim 
without affecting that statistic? 

A longitudinal study surveys the same people on the same subject over a long period to 
study changes in their attitudes. In contrast, a duplicable study is one that surveys a 
different set of people on the same subject several times. So a statistician would design 
these surveys to verify that the study represents the attitudes of the overall population. 
That is why those statistics that women’s groups and their supporters have reported 
cannot be confirmed. They do not meet the standards of research, keeping the raw data 
and the indices. 

This is a value, usually expressed as a ratio, derived from observations and used as an 
indicator or measure. For an example, seven out of ten people like sweet grapes and two 
out of ten like sour grapes, while the rest do not have a preference or the question is 
irrelevant. (The rest have not eaten a sour grape.) So the greatest injustice is applying a 
statistic to a situation without the entire evidence. 

An index (or indices) is a feature that leads to a particular fact or conclusion. It is a list of 
items such as topics or names that gives each item a page number so that it can be found 
in the written work. It can be a list of prohibited material. For an example, authorities of 
the Roman Catholic church banned works that they thought were dangerous to the faith 
or to public morality. So being ‘Banned in Boston’ would likely improve sales. That is 
why some women have posted false statistics while others have written about fictitious 
persons. It is all about money, personal power, and self gratification - Razzle Dazzle 42. 

BASELESS AND UNSUBSTANTIATED REPORTS-                                                                                                                
An unsubstantiated report is one that no one has verified while a false report is one where 
no evidence exists to support it. However, a baseless accusation might be considered 
"truthful" although it does not meet the specific elements of the crime. So any claim that 
is not factual is 'baseless’. It is much like saying that raccoons jump over the moon. That 
is why nearly no one prosecutes women for lying and that is the crux of the problem. 
That is the connection between false claims of rape and false claims of abuse. Moreover, 
it is a multibillion dollar scam. 

The American Medical Association (1995) says that rape is the most under reported 
violent crime while researchers in England have suggested that women do not report up 
to 95 percent of rapes. So how can anyone honestly make that claim unless they were the 
rapists? That would be an admission of guilt while the statistic could still be false. So this 
report is unverifiable and baseless. 

Allegedly, reports are that women have falsely accused ‘thousands’ of men of rape but 
that is not true. The reason is that very few recognized sources have made significant 
duplicable studies on this subject.  However, does it make sense that a man would 
suddenly turn violent after a marriage of more that a decade? Moreover, does it make 
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sense that a woman would suddenly accuse her husband of abuse unless she had 
something to hide? The point is that current law requires the mandatory arrest of any man 
whose wife accuses him of abuse, despite the evidence to the contrary. That is where the 
betrayal lies and in no other place. It exists in the black hearts of those who have chosen 
their own ways that inevitably and irrevocably leads to treachery. 

Monika Aggrawal falsely accused several   male members of the Delhi University in 
2006. The prosecutor hid the evidence that they were innocent. So the State convicted 
him of obstruction of justice while Monika Aggrawal went free. Now the State is 
prosecuting her for murdering her 'boyfriend' and she wants to represent herself on the 
murder charge (October 9, 2012).  When does this fraud end? 

CONCLUSION-                                                                                                                                                                               
The Violence against Women Act (VAWA) has done very little to promote equal rights. 
That is why its supporters claim that it does not exist to support equal rights. Instead, this 
act exists to take money from our citizens to support causes and policies that they do not 
want, specifically the defamation of innocent men. When most people hear about rape or 
battery, they assume that the alleged victim is telling the truth and so the reports in the 
news media must be true. Yet they hardly ever hear or read reports about false 
accusations. Moreover, many prosecutors do not have the moral fortitude to admit that 
they were wrong because that is not in their character. So now some women want to 
expand the Violence against Women Act by redefining both rape and abuse. The other 
problem is that these women do not want to act on what evidence that may be collected 
until after the evidence, if it ever did exist, had disappeared. That is not palpable until one 
realizes that the absence of evidence often confirms a person’s innocence.  This is what 
these women what to hide and they do not want others to know that. Rape and spousal 
abuse and rape are the only crimes that do not require actual evidence to prove guilt 
regarding acts that never did occur. So the question is this, is anyone safer today from 
false allegations than they were in 1994? If not, the VAWA has failed again. In law, A 
false allegation is one in which a person deliberately accuses another person of a crime 
that he did not commit and does so with full knowledge that the accused person is not 
guilty of that crime. It is often made as a form of revenge, an attempt to divert attention 
away from a guilty party, or as a way for the accuser or accusers to prevail in an ongoing 
dispute. In the media, false allegations are often connected with various types of sexual 
crimes and misconduct, but it is not unusual for people to be accused of all different sorts 
of wrongdoing. The penalty for making false claims about a person’s behaviors varies by 
jurisdiction, but may in some places be treated as a crime in itself. Victims of false 
accusation may also decide to sue their accusers in order to receive some compensation 
for the damages they sustained.  This is very true situation especially now in India after 
the Delhi Gang Rape where women are using this as a way to blackmail family men or to 
get quick money. Women are springing up with accusation against men which are almost 
a year old so that medical evidence cannot be found. False allegations of abuse have 
become a multibillion dollar business at the expense of men. Not only are men penalized 
for things they did not do but the government also penalizes them for things that they 
might do. In other words, women and the courts have this magical crystal ball that allows 
them to peer into the past, present and future. This allows only women to claim a fear of 
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abuse when she is the abuser. Dishonest women call this process ‘blaming the victim’ 
and this is classic projection. That is why women lie about abuse and the statistics have 
consistently shown that for years. Today, forging a check carries a higher penalty (a 
felony) than lying about abuse. Recent studies (2010) have shown that some women 
become sexually aroused by abusing men. So as a group, these women are more likely to 
initiate abuse and then lie about it. This is part of the thrill of planning a caper and getting 
away with it. So it is no surprise that a survey sponsored by the Centers for Disease 
Control (CDC) revealed that 71 percent of the instigators of violence were women. 
Nevertheless, when men report these incidents, they are arrested while their wife or 
partner goes free. So the taxpayers have paid billions of dollars to arrest and jail the 
wrong people. However, the cost to these men is far more than that, and it is 
immeasurable. That is where the betrayal lies and in no other place. It exists in the black 
hearts of those who have chosen their own ways that inevitably and irrevocably lead to 
their own treachery.  
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